Madhuban newsletter - January 2004

Dadiji's sweet letter of remembrance to all the instrument teachers and all brothers and sisters, the decoration of the Brahmin clan.

To beloved Avyakt BapDada's extremely loving children, those who constantly have self-respect and therefore a right to self-sovereignty, to the experienced images who spread the wave of visions and hoist the flag of revelation with their avyakt angelic stage, to the unlimited instrument servers, all brothers and sisters who are the decoration of the Brahmin clan, together with sweet love-filled remembrance, together with new zeal and enthusiasm and new inspirations for the New Year, please accept congratulations for creating your avyakt angelic stage and for giving every person God's message and multimillion-fold congratulations, congratulations for the New Year.

Sweet Baba says: Children, you now have to become embodiments of awareness of every point of selfrespect and every title, and become experienced images. Your experienced form will easily find a solution to all problems. By becoming an authority of experience, you will easily be able to achieve success even in unlimited service. This month of January especially enables us to become merged in the memories of our beloved sakar Baba and gives us inspirations to become equal, complete and perfect. All brothers and sisters who are the decoration of the Brahmin clan should take a special point of self-respect every day and have special yoga-tapasya throughout the month. In this avyakt month, let yoga-tapasya continue in the morning and at night at every centre. Each one of you should maintain silence of the mind and of words, and experience the power of your spirituality and divinity through which the atmosphere becomes powerful and free from obstacles. There is the pure hope that this special month of January should especially be celebrated as the month of peace and love through which all religious-founders, political leaders and all the well-known souls of this land and abroad receive a message of peace. For this, you can have a special programme on the day of remembrance, and you can give all the news of this on the radio and in the newspapers etc. In the month of February, beloved Shiv Baba's 68th Shiv Jayanti is coming soon. Last year, many centers organised 67 programmes to celebrate Shiv Jayanti. They had campaigns and gave the message in every village. However, I now repeatedly have the pure thought that our land of Bharat is so big and has thousands of big and small villages that are still deprived of God's message. Therefore, all Baba's children should make a plan for service from 1st to 29th February in which you can specially decorate a vehicle and take with you leaflets, exhibition material and videos etc, and definitely give the message of God's incarnation to every village so that no one complains that they weren't even told about this. Therefore, the suggestion for teachers is to hold a meeting amongst yourselves in which there is a balance of remembrance and service, and the unlimited task of giving the message can also be accomplished. If you need the help of homeopathic medicine or of doctors to liberate the villagers from all their addictions, then you can take that help from the medical wing. You will also find leaflets etc. available from the Gyan-Amrit press. If you send a report of all this service to Madhuban in the first week of March, BapDada will also see it and give everyone greetings and blessings from His heart.

All of you must have seen and heard the news on TV of the unlimited programme in Delhi. Wah Baba, wah! Wah! Your tireless server children, wah! Baba is always the Backbone of His children. However, the Shaktis have been revealed and He now says: O Shaktis, recognise your powers and use them for service. Only through you Shaktis will Father Shiva be revealed. Such a huge unlimited programme is now about to take place in Calcutta. However, even now, service of such a level is still left to be carried out, in many big cities of Bharat and so we all together have to complete that in the New Year.

So tell me, do you all have these inspirations too? So, now make such plans that, with your constant and stable stage, with one direction, one pure thought and the balance of your own stage and service, the sound of victory will be heard throughout the whole world. Baba's children continue to come from everywhere to celebrate a meeting personally with beloved Avyakt BapDada. Now, all the children from this land and abroad have been given full freedom to come to Madhuban. All of you are welcome to come to your unlimited home. Welcome! Achcha.

Lots of love and remembrance to all, BK Prakashmani